
 
 

Wednesday 19 May 2021; Combined Service Clubs’ meeting, 
Rotary, Apex and Lions at the Dunn Lewis Centre 

QR code checker: Tim Trescowthick and Ross Wade 
If a member nominated for a duty is unable to fulfil this function, or DOES NOT WISH TO DO IT,  

PLEASE arrange a replacement and let the Bulletin editor know. 
 

 

Future Programs:    
 

25 May; Meredith Jaffe, StoryFest 
QR code checker: Dale Wilford and Christine Bell 
 

June is Rotary’s Fellowships Month 
 

1 June: Apprentice-Trainee of the Year 
Presentation 
Partners’ Night 
Numbers needed. 
QR code checker: Jonathan Benyei and Phil 
Brown 
 

29 June; NO MEETING 
 

30 June: Club Changeover dinner, 
Wednesday 
6:00 for 6:30pm - Partners and Friends’ Night 
Mollymook Bowling Club, $45 per person, 3 
course meal. 
Numbers needed. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

11 May 2021 Meeting; 
 

President Leonie welcomed members and Peter Hughes (a Past Member) with his Partner, Catherine. 
One minutes silence was called by President Leonie in memory of our oldest member Honorary Member Brian 
Johnson who passed away the previous weekend aged 89 years. 
 

Presidents Leonie reported on the Board Meeting as follows: 
1.Rotary needs to organise alternatives for storage of all its plant and equipment. Meeting with SES to investigate 
possibilities. Only just over $1000:00 is held in the Storage facilities fund. 
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 May is Rotary’s Youth Service Month  
 
 

  

Club’s Calendar  
15 May Sat Club Development Seminar at 

Young 
18 May Tues No Meeting 

19 May Wed Combined Service Clubs 
meeting 

22 May Sat Club Development Seminar at 
Broulee 

23 May Sun Swap Meet 

9 June Wed  Rotary Emergency Services 
Community Awards at DLC 

19 June Sat Dinner at the Golf Club 
21 June Mon Combined Board Meeting 

26 June Sat District Changeover, 
Young 

30 June Wed 

Club Changeover 
Mollymook Bowling Club 
$45/person,  
3 course meal 

24 Jul Sat Bunnings’ BBQ 
 Sept  BOF Ball 
Sept Sat Bunnings’ BBQ 

20 Oct Wed Dream Cricket, Milton PS, 
Ulladulla PS, Budawang SS 

Nov Sat Bunnings’ BBQ 
26-28 Nov  RYPEN Wagga 
18-20 Mar 

2022  District Conference, Temora 

Birthdays: 18 May; Louise Garrett and Deborah Tibbles, 20 May; Audrey Saunders,  
21 May; Rob Powell. 

Anniversaries:  22 May; Stephanie and John Goggins. 

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to Ed Zonneveldt on 0407 958 516,  
edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au by NOON on Monday.  

If your attendance is in doubt, please apologise and if you turn up, the caterer will not mind extras. 

President and Directors’ reports 
are needed for the Changeover 

Bulletin by no later than  
Friday 11 June 2021. 

Late reports (unfortunately) will not 
be included in that Bulletin. 

https://www.rotaryclubofmiltonulladulla.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymiltonulladulla
mailto:edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au


2.Council on Resolutions meeting upcoming, if any member has any suggestions. 
3.Working Bee at Bunnings raised over $560.00. Thanks to those members who volunteered their time. Any surplus 
meat to be stored in the Rotary Freezer at Keith Bennetts Home. 
4.Nominations called for SESCO Awards Function to announce winners to be held at Dunn Lewis at $35.00 a head 
on 9th June. Leone encouraged members to attend. 
5.Leone called for suggestions for “Work Place” visits. 
 

Vocational Report- Director Bernie Jones: the Awards function to be held on 1st June. Each winner will be 
awarded $1000.00. 
 

Clare Nyholm reported on the Blessing of the Fleet Ball to be held on 13th November. There will be no Parade.  
 

Community Service- Assistant Director Guy Porter: Bunnings BBQ Saturday 8th May raised $560.95 for 
the Donation account, thank you to all who assisted with the BBQ, next one is Saturday 24th July 2021. 
End Trachoma toiletry has been sent to Alice Springs; this project is ready for wrapping up. Thank you to all involved. 
Rotary's Inspirational Women are now open for nomination, so if you know an inspirational woman who is a non-
Rotarian, please let us know.  
 

Emile Jansen reported the Comedy Night raised $3,700. Congratulations to Emile and his helpers, 
 

Almoners Report-Bill Harris; Brian Wilkins, Simon Brown and Tim Gregory are all well. 
 

Treasures Report-Ross Wade: “Money comes in and money goes out” quote- Peter Culham. 
$20,000.00 yet to be distributed from moneys held. 
Bank Balances; General $34,000.00 Donations $34,000.00 
Blessing of the Fleet $108,000.00 Storage Facility $1200.00 
���. 
 

Induction of Honorary Membership: Peter Hughes, with his partner Catherine by his side, was inducted as 
an Honorary Member of the Club for his service to the Club and local community in particular providing storage 
facilities of the Club’s plant and equipment for many years and his dedication to the Life Education Programme. 
 

Club Service-Tony Fondacaro: 1.There will be no meeting next Tuesday as a result of the Combined Services 
Dinner to be held at the Dunn Lewis Centre on Wednesday 19th May.  
2.There is a Club Development Meeting to be held on 22nd May at Broulee  
3.The Changeover Dinner will be held at the Mollymook Bowling Club on 30th June.  
 

Guest Speakers the newly inducted members of our Club, all of whom were made welcome. 
Peter Hodge. Peter was born in the “Bush” but grew up in the Northern Beaches. In 1978 Peter qualified as an 
Architect and entered into private practice then travelled to Canberra. He is married with 4 children and 8 
grandchildren. 
Peter spent 25 years as a Senior Associate in private practice before becoming a Project Manager the Commercial 
Building industry. His interest is in Energy efficient buildings and sustainability. Before his retirement Peter joined 
the Commonwealth Government in developing transportable buildings for remote communities. 
Peter’s hobbies are Gardening, Horticulture, Football and Tennis. 
Tim Trescowthick. Tim’s father was a farmer In Holbrook (where lies the Submarine) and is where Tim grew up. 
Tim went to Boarding School then Monash University where he qualified in Economics. Tim became an Accountant 
and did a few years practice in Auditing. Tim returned to the farm and stayed with it, including the ups and downs, 
for 40 years. He capped off one of his years farming in 2004 when he won Champion Wheat Crop for that year. Tim 
is married with three daughters. The farm has now been sold and he and his wife have moved to Mollymook where 
they both run Air BNB Accommodation service from their home. Peter enjoys motor bike riding! 
Louise Garrett. Louise has been a member of our Club for some months now and has already rolled up her sleeves 
for the Club and Community. 
Louise was born in Cowra and she went to Cowra High. Her father was a Rotarian and an ex-Prisoner of War, mother 
was a War Nurse. Louise travelled to England then returned to become a Trainee Radiographer in Macquarie Street 
Sydney. She then made the brave decision to return overseas and joined a Travel Agency to work as a cook for traveller 
in Europe, met her husband, an Englishman, in Morocco and they have two daughters.  
We are fortunate to have all three of our new members and we will make them very welcome. 
 
 

      
Thank you, John Hozack, for the meeting’s report. 

End of Report 


